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July 27, 2007 
 
Northwood Hills Volunteer Committee 
 
Re: Northwood Hills Property Owners Association, Inc. 
 
Dear Committee Members: 
 
Pursuant to your request, I have reviewed the Northwood Hills Subdivision and Northwood Hills 
Property Owners Association, Inc. documents, including, but not limited to, Plats, Covenants, 
Bylaws, and Articles of Incorporation.  Also, I have reviewed a question and answer document 
submitted to you by another resident of the subdivision. 
 
From our previous conversation, it is my understanding that a majority of residents are 
concerned about the validity and existence of the Association.  That being the case we must first 
look at Mississippi Code Annotated §79-11-139, which states that corporate existence begins 
when the articles of incorporation are filed.  Upon review of the records filed with the 
Mississippi Secretary of State, the Articles of Incorporation evidence that the Association is 
currently in “good standing” with the State and that it has been in existence since the filing of the 
Articles on June 15, 1998.  Attached to this letter please find a copy of the Articles of 
Incorporation for Northwood Hills Property Owners Association. 
 
Next, I have reviewed the copy of the bylaws you have provided me and find them to be 
adequately drafted. 
 
Finally, I have also reviewed the question and answer document provided me.  You requested 
that I review the document and, pursuant to Mississippi law and guidelines, further elaborate 
upon the answers given.  Attached to this letter please also find a return copy of the Q&A 
wherein I have added comments to those answers in need of additional clarification.   
 
I hope that this letter and attached documentation will provide you and your fellow residents 
assistance with the furtherance of the Northwood Hills Property Owners Association.  Should 
you have any questions, please feel free to contact my office. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Michael P. Hensley  
 
Encl 


